Sent: Monday, 17 November 2003 2:51 PM
To: SeniorClerk, Committee (SEN)
Subject: Sumission to the Senate Enquiry concerning Expatriates
My Name id Dr John Nigel-brownlee. I am an Australian citizen. My current address is Muang Khon Kaen, Thailand. Eight and a half years ago (April 1994) I moved to Thailand with my wife Juthathith Nigel-brownlee (who is also an Australian citizen) in order to assist my wife’s family’s business. This move was expected to be temporary (2 – 4 years). The family’s business (authorized dealer for Suzuki and Kawasaki motorcycles) had been growing at 40% per annum, and this caused both financial and managerial strain.  My wife is a qualified Thai lawyer specializing in debt recovery litigation. I am an international business management consultant and chartered accountant. So our assistant was required. My practice at Main Beach Queensland had been growing about 20% per annum, but my wife could not use her legal training in Australia, and was missing her family. So we decided to go and help.
 

I invested my own money into the Thai business as it was undercapitalized. Unfortunately the monetary crisis of 1997 resulted in the sales dropping 80% for 3 years and huge losses to accumulate. The business survived the difficulties but basically wiped out the families capital. Our managerial input is still an essential aid to the business.
 

Our present situation is that I would like to retire within the next 4 years (being 61 -  born in 1942), but could never afford to return to Australia. I have no pension, having mainly been self employed, no house, car or furniture and thus would find it difficult living in Australia on an aged pension. I had previously believed that the aged pension was available to me no matter where I lived, and in Thailand that would have been sufficient to support my wife and I. Now I understand that recent changes mean that it is only paid to eligible citizens while residing in Australia. I am thus dependent on my wife’s family’s support in my retirement.
 

The economic problems of Thailand were not foreseen. My timing to come and assist the family was unfortunate. Loosing my savings in the manner I did was also unfortunate. But these things happen yet we must go on. Australia offers the best quality of life I have experienced. It is my home. I do not speak, read or write Thai, I do not enjoy the spices of Thai cooking. But I am fixed here as I can not afford to return. This is a problem of my own making. I do not expect the Government to help. But it is probably not an isolated case.
 

Respectfully submitted
 

 

Dr John Nigel-brownlee
 

